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St. Luke Building, LLC 

Memo 

From: Charley E. Ayers, Jr. 

To: Matthew J. Ebinger 

Date: July 11, 2017 

Re: 900 St. James Street – Special Use Permit 

Matthew: 

 I am supplementing the Special Use Permit application that I filed last week, which included the 
application fee of $1,800.00.  Even though we provided electronic copies of the renovation plans done by 
Commonwealth Architects and the site plans done by The Bay Companies with the building permit, I am 
having additional copies delivered to your office.  Also, if you want a survey plat, I think that is part of The Bay 
Companies site plan. The only remaining item that I know that needs to be submitted is the Applicant’s 
Report. 

The Applicant’s Report is as follows: 

The St. Luke Building that is located at 900 St. James Street was built as a four story commercial building. 
The first phase was three stories built in approximately 1897 with a 20 foot wing and a fourth floor added in 
approximately 1919.  The second, third, and fourth floors will be apartments so the only floor requiring the 
Special Use Permit is the first floor. The first floor space contains approximately 3,700 square feet and it will 
be used for commercial purposes. It is our desire to rent it for medical office use and the number of 
employees being 10 to 15, the hours of operation being 8:00 am to 5:00 pm, six days a week, and the 
estimated vehicle traffic per day will be 35 to 40 vehicles. The use will be very compatible with the 
surrounding area and it is an appropriate use of the site as it will support the tenants in the building, the 
renovation of the Baker School, which is underway, and the surrounding community. 

The special use will not: 

a. be detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the community involved;  

b. tend to create congestion in streets, roads, alleys and other public ways and places in the area involved; 

c. create hazards from fire, panic or other dangers;  

d. tend to cause overcrowding of land and an undue concentration of population;  

e. adversely affect or interfere with public or private schools, parks, playgrounds, water supplies, sewage 
disposal, transportation or other public requirements, conveniences and improvements; or  

f. interfere with adequate light and air. 

We feel that these conditions will be met because of the high end use of the property after its renovation 
and it fulfills a definite need in the community.  



 Page 2 

 

I think this completes all of the requirements of the Special Use Permit application and I will contact you 
after you have had an opportunity to receive my email to discuss our application and to see if you need any 
additional information.  

 

Charles E. Ayers, Jr., Co-Managing Member 
St. Luke Building, LLC 
804-358-4731 
 


